
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
February 7, 2005 

 
 

A regular meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, February 7, 
2005, at 7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Bridges Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Stan Parten, Council Member; 
Larry Hyde, Council Member; Clay Cole, Council Member; Derrick McElwaney, 
Council Member; Robin Spradlin, Town Administrator; Donna Camp, Town Clerk. 
 
Also in attendance: Gwen Lyons, Polly Garlington, Celene Davenport, Winston Skinner 
and Cory Camp of Boy Scout Troup 144. 
  
Mayor Staley called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. 
 
The pledge of allegiance was recited. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on January 10, 2005 and the minutes of both 
Public Hearings on January 10, 2004 were reviewed and approved as written by 
unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Mayor Staley called for adoption of 2005 General and SPLOST fund budgets.  Public 
Hearing was held on January 10, 2005.  Council Member McElwaney motioned to adopt 
2005 budgets as submitted.  Council Member Parten seconded.  Motion carried, 
unanimously.  Mayor Staley signed budget resolution. 

 
The moratorium on rezoning applications and building permits set to expire on 
February 8, 2005 was reviewed.  Council Member Parten motioned to extend 
moratorium until May 6, 2005.  Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried, 
unanimously.  Council signed resolution. 
 
Council Member Hyde motioned to sign the resolution to authorize and agree to 
execute the Arrangements for implementation of the Service Delivery Strategy as it 
pertains to Water Supply & Distribution and Sewage Collection & Disposal in order to 
implement the new Comprehensive Plan.  Council Member McElwaney seconded.  
Motion carried, unanimously.  Council signed resolution. 
 
 



Administrator’s comments –    
 A meeting was held with EPI regarding their recent unsatisfactory services in 

picking up the garbage and recyclables.  They promised improvements would be 
immediate. They also mailed cards for reminders of when the garbage and 
recyclables will be picked up (Thursday).  Mayor Staley wants to let them know 
that they are putting the recyclables in with the garbage.   

 Over the past week the septic tank has backed up twice in the Recreation Center.  
We have one bid for fixing the septic tank of $950.   We will be getting additional 
bids for the job before having the septic tank repaired. 

 Candace LaForge of Newnan-Coweta Chamber of Commerce has arranged a van 
tour for the Mayor, Council Members and Coweta County Commissioners to 
visit Smyrna and Duluth town centers on Friday, February 11, 2005. 

 On March 7, 2005, Lifeline Screening will hold a health screening at the Bridges 
Recreational Building at 8:30-4:00.   

 
Mayor Staley polled the Council for comments.  There were none. 
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 
 


